

USS SHANGRI-LA (CV-38, CVA-38, CVS-38) VOLUME 50, NO. 42, NOV/DEC 2012

# THANKS, CHARLIE & RENA, FOR AN UNFORGETTABLE REUNION!





U.S.S. SHANGRI-LA REUNION ASSOC ED & LOIS TUCKER Editors, "HORIZON" 2615 Garden Dr. N. #109 Lake Worth FL 33461-227 Tel. (561) 965-9383

## FROM THE DESK OF THE PRESIDENT, GARY W. CLARK

I hope this newsletter finds everyone well. Hosts Charlie Johnson nd Rena Gilley, as well as Julie Wysong from AFRI, put on a great reunion in Mobile. The Memorial Service on the "Alabama", the visit to the Naval Air Museum in Pensacola, Bellingrath Gardens and Mardi Gras Night were highlights of this year's reunion.

It was good to see many first-timers and so many faithful members attend this year's reunion. We all enjoyed looking at pictures, reminiscing, making new acquaintances and catching up on family events in the past years.

Several members have shown interest in purchasing the Shangri-La Challenge Coin. We need fifty orders in order to purchase these. You can contact me or the Ship's Store to leave your name, phone number or e-mail address and how many coins you would like. Several members would like to order coins for their family members. We will then notify you when we are ready to order and will then obtain engraving information. The cost is to be determined, but it is about \$15.00 to \$20.00. Contact me at (814) 587-2122 or e-mail to

"shang38store@hotmail.com"

Many thanks to the Ladies' Auxiliary for a generous donation of \$1,000.00. It is greatly appreciated. Thanks for

your hard work and dedication.

Election of Officers were held for two year terms: They officers are: Gary Clark, President; Bob Hayner, 1<sup>st</sup> Vice President; Jim Clement, 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President; Pat Smith, 3<sup>rd</sup> Vice President; Chuck Hull, Secretary/Treasurer, Don Garrison, Chaplain, and Bob Ketenheim, Historian.

A five member committee was formed to decide on future locations for reunions. The members of this committee are: Leo King, Al Miller, Ray Rabus, John Janse and Larry Williams.

I would like to thank Ed Tucker for his many years served as an officer. We are pleased that Ed will continue to be our Horizon Editor. Job well done!

Bob Hayner will be hosting next year's reunion in Washington, D.C. August 21-26, 2013, so start making your plans to attend. There will be a lot of things to do and many places to see at our nation's Capitol. Bob is doing a great job as Web Master and is planning on doing some major changes to our web page with a new program to make it even better. Thanks, Bob, for your dedication.

Gary Clark, President

#### NOTES FROM THE EDITOR ED TUCKER

After thinking back and putting over 150 pictures in my album, I am still glowing from our 2012 reunion in Mobile. Thanks to Charlie Johnson and Rena Gilley for hosting and special thanks go to Julie Wyson of AFRI and also Maura Garino and the personnel at the Holiday Inn. It was well planned and organized and I am sure the 150 or so people who attended enjoyed it as much as Lois and I did.

For those of you who signed the petition to have the bus driver, Rick, reinstated, I received a call from Maura Garino of the Holiday Inn that after a hearing, the Judge being impressed with the petition, Rick was reinstated in his job.

Our visit to the Naval Air Museum in Pensacola was most impressive. We had been there many years ago and the upgrade was terrific. We also enjoyed the Bellingrath Gardens tour.

Those of you who went to the Mardi Gras Carnival Museum across the street from the hotel, really could appreciate seeing all the beautiful and expensive costumes from past Mardi Gras celebrations. What made it even more meaningful was the surprise visit at our last night's banquet from about eight people from the Mardi Gras group who wore similar costumes and who danced around the room (with a lot of our shipmates and wives) and threw beads and Moon Pies, as they do in the real Mardi Gras.

The Memorial Service on board the USS Alabama was very beautiful and meaningful.

I do want to take this opportunity to publicly thank Greg Mansfield for his continued work in sending out the condolence cards to the families who advise of their loved ones' passing.

#### MESSAGE FROM CHUCK HULL, SECRETARY/TREASURER

Thanks to four members who changed their regular membership to Life Membership. They are: Dwayne Watson, Alvin Baker, Tex Lambert and Bruce Burnham. We have new members, Jim Ambercrombie, Joseph Racine, Robert Cabo, Joseph McDonald, Russell Sexton and George LaForty. WELCOME ABOARD!

The 50-50 raffle at the reunion was \$416.00. Two tickets were drawn and the winners were Adelle Hopper and John Janse. John gave his winnings back to the Association. Thanks, John.

We received a generous donation from Doris Brandstetter, who was Miss U.S.S. Shangri-La in 1946. Thank you, Doris. (See more about her in another part of this newsletter). We also received \$1,000.00 from the Ladies' Auxiliary. Many thanks!

I have 2012 Rosters for sale. They are \$6.00 and this includes postage.

Anyone who wishes to receive their Horizons via the web site, and be notified by e-mail when the paper is ready to be viewed, please send your current e-mail address to me and Bob Hayner. This will save the Association a lot of money in printing and postage. My e-mail address is "chuckh1809@aol.com and Bob's is "bopahay@comcast.net"

Chuck Hull, Secretary/Treasurer

Friends are the family you choose for yourself."

(Author Unknown)

#### MESSAGE FROM BOB HAYNER FIRST VICE-PRESIDENT

#### **REUNION 2012:**

A great time was had by all!
Everything went smoothly and
Charlie and Rena are to be
commended for a Bravo Zulu job!
I was happy to see so many of our
shipmates finally getting to see the
Shang's bell and the fifteen foot
model of the Shang on display in
Pensacola at the Naval Museum.
On Banquet Night, we had a Mardi
Gras, which everyone loved . . .
what fun! Thanks, Charlie and
Rena for a great time!

#### **REUNION 2013**

I have started working on the activities and meals for next year in Washington, D.C. and hope to have most items finalized by the next edition of the Horizon. Our hotel will be the Doubletree by Hilton in Arlington, Virginia August 21-26 2013. For updates, please check our website from time to time and watch your e-mail for any additional updates. The web page is "http://uss shangri-la.com/reunion.html"

#### **E-MAIL LIST:**

If you haven't already done so, please consider receiving your Horizon notifications by e-mail. It will help the Association save postal costs, our single biggest annual expense. Just let me know your desire to do so and I'll put you on the e-mail list. Thanks!

A special Thanks to Ed Tucker for his many years as our First Vice President! He will now concentrate on the Horizon with help from his wife, Lois. They do a super job!

Until next time.
YISS
Bob Hayner
First Vice President

My three e-mail addresses are:
http:///www.uss-shangrila.com/index.html"
"bopahay@comcast.net"
"Shangdc36567@yahoo.com"
N2RCH@ARRL.NET

## MESSAGE FROM THE LADIES' AUXILIARY PRESIDENT, RUTH HULL

Dear Members,

I hope everyone made it home safely from the reunion. It is very hard to believe how quickly our time together passed and that once again, another reunion is over. Chuck and I enjoyed being with everyone, but our time together went by too quickly. We had many new shipmates join us in Mobile this year and we hope that it was as much fun for them as it was for all of us.

I'd like to thank Charlie Johnson and Rena Gilley for hosting such a wonderful reunion in Mobile. We enjoyed seeing many interesting places, learned a lot of interesting historical facts and indulged in some very good food. The Mardi Gras celebration Charlie and Rena planned was fantastic. You guys did a great job and it was very much appreciated.

As always, the Ladies' Auxiliary Auction was a huge success and I want to take a moment to thank Paul Klote, our auctioneer, once again for his services. I also would like to thank all of you ladies who helped me with the auction in various ways. You were all great. I hope everyone had as much fun as I did. I would like to extend a heart-felt thank you to all our Shang members for their continued support.

This year was an election year and I would like to congratulate all of you: Lois Tucker, Recording Secretary; Debra Clark, Treasurer and Ship's Store Manager; Rose Clement, Vice President and Ruth Hull, President. Thanks to all the auxiliary members for your votes of confidence in re-electing each of us. We really appreciate it..

May the Lord keep you all safe until we meet again in Washington, D.C.

Love, Ruth Hull, Auxiliary President

#### MESSAGE FROM LADIES' AUXILIARY TREASURER, DEBRA CLARK

What a great reunion! The Ladies' Auxiliary took in \$1266.50 from the Auction; \$308.00 from the Bag Auction; \$31.00 from the hats; \$313.00 from the 50-50, and \$325.00 from the camera, for a total of \$2243.50. A job well done to Paul Klote, Auctioneer, and those who donated and who bid and purchased items.

Patty Hayner won our Donation drawing at our Ladies' Auxiliary meeting and a check for \$500.00 has been sent to the Wounded Warriors Project. The Auxiliary also gave the men's Reunion Association a check for \$1,000.00 to be used where needed.

Dues for the 2012-2013 year are due. Our year runs from June to May. The dues remain at \$5.00 a year or \$50.00 for Lifetime membership and checks can be sent to me at P.O. Box 103, Conneautville PA 16406-0103. Debra Clark, Treasurer

#### SHIP'S STORE UPDATE

The Ship's Store did well in Mobile. The new long-sleeved denim shirts for men and women went well. Requests were made to order Golf shirts in yellow, with a blue pocket, and blue T-Shirts with "Shangri-La Reunion" on the back. To order the right amount and sizes, please e-mail me at

"shang38store@hotmail.com"or call me at 814-587-2122 to let me know items you would be interested in and size. Also any other color or item. We are looking into a replica belt buckle. Patches from Mobile, San Francisco and Pittsburgh reunions still available.

Thank you for letting me serve as Store Manager. Debra Clark

#### THANK YOU, MISS SHANGRI-LA!

A very generous donation has been received from Mrs. Doris Brandstetter of Idaho Falls, Idaho and we wish to publicly thank her for this. We first met her when she came to the reunion we had in 2002 in San Diego, California.

Quoting from an old newspaper article in 1946, here is the background: "Ten Bremerton (State of Washington) girls and a like number of lucky crewmen will be selected at a ship's dance to take part in a radio program... The dance, the first ship's ball ever to be given at the Washington USO, not only will serve to select the couples to take part in the radio show, but will also be the Homecoming Ball for the Shangri-La crew now making Bremerton their home..." Mrs. Brandstetter (then Doris Gendron) was chosen in a popularity contest among the ten girls.

Below on the left side of this page is a picture of Miss Shangri-La and her escort, Thomas Spencer. Mrs. Brandstetter has never forgotten her love of the Shangri-La and has gone to schools on Veterans' Day for several years with a photograph of the Shangri-La and also showing the students pictures of the Shangri-La. She also showed the portable record player that was presented to her by the Shang members in 1946 and explained to the students about the change in configuration of the Shangri-La (See photo of Mrs. Brandstetter on the right side below with her grandson).

We are grateful to her for remembering us and our ship.





#### ARTICLE FROM BREMERTON SUN, OCTOBER 3, 1952 (submitted by Bob Ketenheim, Historian)

"Navy Crew-Swapping Policy is **Meritorious**. There were smiles by all hands recently when the aircraft carriers USS Shangri-La and USS Antietam swapped crews to eliminate the necessity of transferring families from one coast to another. The American taxpayer, who sometimes thinks he doesn't get much consideration, was happy because the crew exchange at Bayonne, N. J. saved an estimated \$1,500. That's what it would have cost to send families and belongings of the Shangri-La's crew from the east to the west coast and vice-versa with Antietam dependents. The Shangri-La had been the ready-reserve on the Atlantic coast and families of the crew had established themselves there. When the Shangri-La was ordered to the Puget Sound Naval Shipyard for modernization, it could have meant another move for families of the crew.

And the same was true in the case of the Antietam, which had been

serving in the Pacific. Families of most of the crewmen had located themselves in California. Then the Antietam was ordered to New York for installation of improved carrier landing equipment. As a result of the transfer of the crews. which took only a matter of several hours at Bayonne, the Antietam's former crew came back to the Pacific aboard Shangri-La. Many families of crewmen will remain in California, but many others will make the comparatively easy move to Bremerton because word has been passed that the crew that brought the Shangri-La here this week will not disband upon decommissioning of the ship for the two year modernization period. Instead, most of it will recommission the USS Yorktown, which is nearing the completion of modernization. The move will at once give the Yorktown a trained carrier crew and will avoid further dislocation of families. The Navy has shown both humane and economically sound judgment and the 'Well Done' accorded here is a hearty one."

#### REMEMBERED SOUNDS

By our Poet-In-Residence, Kenneth Reightler, Sr. (read at our Memorial Service in Mobile)

Bugle, Bell and Bos'ns call, sounds we remembered. We've heard them all.

Below deck sounds come though once more; a thump, a voice, a motor's roar. The clanging hatch, the turning wheel, a dog wrench clink, the hinges squeal.

Aircraft tie-downs bang and bump, the chains a-sliding, whispering thump. Mess deck chaos and MAA's growl, field day's compartment cleaner's howl.

I hear the distant muffled sounds
I hear the watch as they make their rounds
The IMC to pass the word
Tattoo and Taps at day's end heard.

The constant, ever-present whine Of buffers on the decks to shine I shan't forget the many sounds That shipboard life still abounds.

Below deck sounds return once more As through a far off ghostly door They bring back days of long ago A scene, an act, of Navy life's lasting show.

#### E-Mail to BOB HAYNER July 21,2012

"Dear Sir, my name is Barbara Van Egeren. I live in Austria, Europe. I have a neighbor who knew a former crew member of CV-38 Shangri-La. His name is Robert Martini. He was an officer who worked with helicopters.

My neighbor's name is Ludmiller Fondler. She met Mr. Martini in 1962 in Rapallo, Italy. The last time they saw each other was the day Marilyn Monroe died, 5-8-1962.

Mrs. Fondler told me she had a pen friendship with Mr. Martini, but she lost contact with him. The last location of Mr. Martini was Miami, Florida. She does not have an internet connection. This is the reason why I am writing you.

Mrs. Fondler would be very grateful for any help you can provide.

Sincerely, Barbara Van Egeren."

(Editor's Note) Does anyone remember Robert Martini? If so, please contact Bob Hayner)

#### TAPS LIST

Below are the names read at the Memorial Service and some additional names received since the Reunion:

Armstrong, Mary, wife of member Fred Armstrong, died 9/15/12 Brehmer, Gustaf L., Petty Officer 2/c, VAW-121, on board 1969-70, died 1/7/05 Brinkley, Durwood Joe, Navigation Div., on board 1961-65, died 4/30/12 Brissette, David L., plank owner on board during WWII, died 6/22/12 Brown, James Tillman, ASKC, on board 1944-45, died 1973 Coffee, Fred P., AMM2/c, VT-85, on board 1945, died 11/6/11, Ass'n Member Coggins, Charles W., IC3, E Div., on board 1958-62, died 4/30/12, Ass'n Member Courtney, James, YN2, A Div., on board 1951-52, died 5/13/12, Ass'n Member Crump, Charles M., Lt., VB-85, on board 1944-45, died 8/9/10, Ass'n Member Crump., Diana, wife of deceased member Charles Crump, died 10/2/11 Dees, William C., AMS, VA-46 Div., on board 1960-61, died 3/4/12, Ass'n Member Dew, George F., S 1/c V-50 Div., on board 1944-46, died 6/16/12, Ass'n Member Dupuis, Louis P., Lt., VF-13 Div., on board 1963-65, died 3/31/12, Ass'n Member Fitzgerald, Virginia, wife of Thomas C. Fitzgerald, Ass'n Member, died 2/23/12 Gemmill, Leland, on board late 1960s, died 5/12/12 Gilly, Shannon J., Sr., P 2/c, on board 1946, died 8/4/12, Ass'n Member Grigsby, William A., FC/2c, GF Div., on board 1944-45, died 2/24/11, Ass'n Member Gruncel, Otto J., on the Shangri-La at the end of World War II, died 10/1/11. Hallam, Richard F., SHSN, S-3 Div., on board 1955-56, died 5/5/12, Ass'n Member Hammers, Robert R., FT2/c, Fox Div., on board 1956-58, died 6/8/12 Hedden, William R., II, TM 2/c, on board 1944-46, died 10/27/11, Ass'n Member Hillman, Harry "Bud", Gunner's Mate 3/c, on board 1945, died 4/6/12 Hoffman, Howard, on board 1958-1962, died 12/28/11 Humbel, Charles A., RDM 2/c, on board 1944-45, died 12/12/11, Ass'n Member Johnson, Harold, RDM 3/c, on board 1945-46, died 12/19/11 Katz, Norman J., RDM 3/c, on board 1945-46, died 6/18/12 Kiem, Robert L., LCDR, CAG-8 on final WesPac Cruise, on board 1969-70, died 11/29/11 Lane, William R., MM3/c, M. Div., on board 1945-46, died 2/27/11, Ass'n Member Mick, Lawrence F., AD3/c, V-4 Div., on board 1944-45, died 12/11/11\ Paddock, Jack C., MM/3c, M Div., on board 1944-47, died 12/31/10, Ass'n Member Portwood, Orvin J., SN, RI Div., on board 1946-47, died Sept. 2003, Ass'n Member Reynolds, John F., MM1/c, M Div., on board 1960-63, died 10/9/11, Ass'n Member Rogers, Joseph C., ABM3/c, V5F Div., on board 1944-46, died 3/20/12, Ass'n Member Sanders, Harry E., on board during WW II, died 1/26/12 Scott, Marlin S., AG2/c, on board 1955-58, died 11/27/03 Stell, Albert L., Jr., Cdr., on board 1945-47, d/death unknown, Ass'n Member Taylor, Billy J., Enc. Div A., on board 1970-71, died 6/22/12, Ass'n Member Thompson, James G., TMV3/c, V-50 Div., on board 1944-46, died 1/1/12, Ass'n Member Titus, Dan L., ADJ2/c, VA-172, on board 1970, died 3/11, Ass'n Member Tucker, Charles D., AFT Engine Room, 1956 or 1957, died 2/15/12 Uher, William J., Musician and Corpsman, on board 1944-45, died May, 1992 Wertheimer, Albert "Bud", officer on board 1960-63, died 8/24/12 Wilmot, Louis, Lt.JG, date of service unknown, died in 1952 Yamnicky, John D., killed Sept. 11, 2001 during the Pentagon attack

		USS SHANGRI-LA SHIP'S STORE					
		SHIPPING INFORMATION & PURCHASE ORDER 09/2012					
	NAME	DATE					
	ADDRESS						
	PHONE	E-MAIL					
QTY	PRICE	ITEM DESCRIPTION CHECK SIZE AND COLOR					
		REPLICA ZIPPO LIGHTER, BRUSHED CHROME: CHOICE: LOGO LIMITED NUMBER LEFT, OR SILHOUETTE					
	\$20	DVD- "MEDITERRANEAN HOLIDAY" EMERGENCY SURGERY ON THE SHIP - 1962 LIMITED NUMBER LEFT					
	\$2	BUMPER STICKER, SHIP SILHOUETTE & NAME					
		PATCH, EMBROIDERED, LOGO 4 IN.					
		MAGNET, SHANGRI-LA LOGO, 3 IN.					
		DECAL, SHANGRI-LA LOGO, INSIDE WINDOW					
		TIE OR LAPEL PIN, SHANGRI-LA LOGO					
		TIE OR LAPEL PIN, ROUND, NAVY VETERN					
		TIE OR LAPEL PIN, OVAL CHOOSE: BLUE "NAVY VETERAN" OR RED "USMC VETERN"					
	<u> </u>	TIE OR LAPEL PIN, "UNITED STATES NAVY" W/ 2 FLAGS TIE OR LAPEL PIN, "UNITED STATES NAVY" W/OAKLEAF					
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	TIE OR LAPEL PIN, BLUE W/ "US NAVY" & SHIP SILHOUETTE					
		TIE OR LAPEL PIN, WORD "NAVY" IN GOLD LETTERS					
		TRAVEL MUG, SHANGRI-LA LOGO ON SIDE, W/ CLOSEABLE LID					
		COMBO-CAN COOLER/INSULATED BEVERAGE COOLER, SHANGRI-LA LOGO ON CUP, W/ LID					
		CVA-CVS LUGGAGE TAG, EMBROIDERED both sides- (not an ID tag)					
		LICENSE PLATE HOLDER W/SHANGRI-LA AND WEB ADDRESS					
	·	BALL CAP, NAVY BLUE, OAKLEAF, EMBROIDERED W/ SHIP SILHOUETTE & NAME, CLOTH					
		BALL CAP, NAVY BLUE, EMBROIDERED W/ DESIGNATION, SHIP SILHOUETTE & NAME, CLOTH					
		CHOOSE: CV38 CVA38 CVS38					
	\$14	BALL CAP, NAVY BLUE, LOW PROFILE, EMBROIDERED W/ SHIP SILHOUETTE & NAME, CLOTH (FOR LADIES OR MEN)					
	\$14	BALL CAP, NAVY BLUE, EMBROIDERED W/ 1944-1971, SHIP SILHOUETTE & NAME, CLOTH					
	\$11	T-SHIRT W/ POCKET, LOGO: NAVY WHITE SIZE: S, M, L, XL, 2XL, 3XL MARINE: M, 2XL ONLY					
	\$29	GOLF SHIRT W/ POCKET, EMBROIDERED, SHIP SILHOUETTE, NAME: NAVY OR WHITE SIZE: S, M, L, XL					
	\$31	FOR SIZE 2X , 3X					
	\$25	SWEATSHIRT, EMBROIDERED, SHIP SILHOUETTE & NAME: NAVY- M, L, XL OR WHITE - M, L, XL					
	\$27	FOR 2X, 3X NAVY- 2X, 3X WHITE - 2X					
		HOODED SWEATSHIRT, W/ ZIPPER, EMBROIDERED, NAVY SIZE: S, M, L, XL \$34/2X, 3X					
	\$36	JACKET, LT. WEIGHT NYLON, LINED, EMBROIDERED, SHIP SILHOUETTE & NAME					
	\$38	FOR 2X, 3X NAVYS, M, L, XL, 2X, 3X WHITE \$15 S, M, L, X L ONLY					
	<del></del>	TEAM JACKET W/ HOOD, NYLON W/ FLEECE LINING, EMBROIDERED, SHIP SILOUETTE & NAME, NAVY					
	\$51	FOR 2X, 3X S, M, L, XL, 2X, 3X					
	\$25/\$27	MEN'S, DENIM, LONG SLEEVE W/POCKET, EMBROIDERED, LT. BLUE S, M, L, XL \$27/2XL					
	625 /455	LADIES DENINA LONG SUFFILE FRANCOINEDED. VC. C. No. 1. VI					
		LADIES' DENIM, LONG SLEEVE, EMBROIDERED XS, S, M, L, XL \$27/ 2XL					
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	LADIES GOLF SHIRT, EMBROIDERED, SHIP SILHOUETTE & NAME: WHITE SIZE: XS, S, M, L, XL, 2XL, 3XL					
	\$12	LADIES V-NECK KNITSHIRT, EMBROIDERED, EMBROIDERED, SHIP SILHOUETTE & NAME, NAVY SIZE: S, M, L, XL, 2XL, 3XL  SALE: LIMITED SIZES AND COLORS- CHECK FOR AVAILABILITY					
	Ć1r	HENLEY, 3 BUTTON SHIRT, SHORT SLEEVE, EMBROIDERED, GREY  SIZE: S, 2X, 3X					
		HOODED SWEATSHIRT W/ ZIPPER, EMBROIDERED, SHIP SILHOUETTE & NAME, ROYAL BLUE: SIZES S, L, 2X ONLY					
	· ·	GOLF SHIRT, NO POCKET, EMBROIDERED WHITE, NAVY, CREAM, YELLOW S, M, XL, 2XL					
	<del></del>	T-SHIRTS: SILHOUETTE & NAME: POCKET - NAVY - S,M, L, XL, 2XL or WHITE -S,M, 2XL or WHITE, NO POCKET-S,M,L,XL,2XL					
		T-SHIRTS: LOGO & NAME, NO POCKET NAVY M, 2XL OR WHITE M, L, XL, 2XL  T-SHIRTS: LOGO & NAME, NO POCKET NAVY M, 2XL OR WHITE M, L, XL, 2XL					
	<del> </del>	DENIM, BUTTON SHIRT, SHORT SLEEVE W/ POCKET, LT. BLUE, W/ SHIP SILHOUETTE & NAME: XS, S, M, 2XL ONLY					
		T-SHIRT W/POCKET, LOGO, ROYAL BLUE M, L, 2XL					
<del></del>	1	PLEASE ADD THE FOLLOWING COSTS FOR PACKAGING/ SHIPPING					
		\$1-\$25=\$6, \$26-\$75=\$9, \$76-\$125=\$12, OVER\$125=\$16					
		1.0. A. 0. 1.0. 1.0. 1.0. A. 0.0. A. 0					
		SEND ORDER & PAYMENT (CHECK OR MONEY ORDER) TO:					
		USS SHANGRI-LA AUXILIARY C/O DEBRA CLARK, PO BOX 103, CONNEAUTVILLE, PA 16406-0103					
	<b> </b>						
	-	TOTAL COST OF ITEMS: \$ VISIT WEB SITE TO VIEW ITEMS: WWW.USS-SHANGRI-LA.COM					
	<del> </del>	SHIPPING: \$ E-MAIL QUESTIONS: SHANG38STORE@HOTMAIL.COM					
		TOTAL ENCLOSED: \$ PLEASE ALLOW 4-6 WEEKS FOR DELIVERY					

### USS SHANGRI-LA REUNION ASSOCIATION DUES REMITTANCE FORM

NAME				
ADDRESS				
ADDRESS CITY PHONE #	STA?	re	ZII	>
PHONE #_				
RATE/RANK				-
YEARS ON BOAR	D	DIVISIO	N	
<b>DUES ARE \$20.00</b>	PER YEAR	AMOUNT	REMITTED	<b>\$</b>
DUES ARE \$20.00 NEW MEMBERS \$	<b>322.00</b>	LIFE ME	\$150.00	
Mail to:				
CHARLES HULL,	TREASURER			
<b>USS SHANGRI-LA</b>	REUNION ASS	OCIATION		
P.O. BOX 1367	•			
ALIQUIPPA PA 15				
PHONE (724) 378-3	3244		•	
*****	******	*****	********	*********
Cut here		444.4444		
	NOTIFICA	TION OF I	LLNESS/DEA	ΛΤΉ
	110111			
NAME OF MEMBE	R			
DATE SERVED ON	BOARD (AND F	RANK):		_
DATE OF DEATH:	OR: M	EMBER IS	ILL	_
NAME & ADDRES	S OF PERSON SU	JBMITTING	THIS FORM:	
RELATIONSHIP TO	) MEMBER:			
DI EL LOTT MODETTI	ODEO MANTON	mer in		ZOLADIZ DDDG
PLEASE NOTIFY:				•
	346 Menke Road	1	P.O. B	
	Michigan City In TEL: 219-879-4	N 4030U	Conne	eautville PA 16406-0103
	TEL: 219-8/9-4	/01	1EL: 8	814-587-2122
	E-mail: "gregnte	rr(wcomcast.	<u>net"</u> E-mail	l: "gndclark@hotmail.com"

#### **U.S.S. SHANGRI-LA REUNION ASSOCIATION**

P.O. BOX 1367, ALIQUIPPA PA 15001 ATT: CHARLES HULL, TREASURER PHONE: (724) 378-3244 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

I hereby make application for Regular Membership (\$22.00 first year; \$20.00 thereafter)							
I hereby make application for LIFE MEMBERSHIP (\$150.00)							
In addition to the above payment, I wish to donate an additional sum of \$ to be applied to the U.S.S. Shangri-La Memorial Fund in my name							
Please enroll my wife as a member of the U.S.S. Shangri-La Women's Auxiliary. Dues are \$5.00 per year.( Please make this a separate check and make it payable to "U.S.S. Shangri-La Auxiliary".) Lifetime Membership is a one time payment of \$50.00.							
I served aboard the U.S.S. Shangri-La:							
1944 1919 1919191919							
NAME:							
ADDRESS:							
CITY:STATEZIP CODE:							
DIVISION/DEPARTMENT/SQUADRON:RANK/RATE:							
WIFE'S FIRST NAME: PHONE NO.:							
E-MAIL ADDRESS:							
WEB PAGE ADDRESS (URL)							

